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We praise God for the blessing of a 
New Year! …And for the promises and 
significance of new beginnings, new awak-
enings, and new understandings as we 
complete our celebration of Christmas and 
welcome the season of Epiphany.  �

As we begin 2018, we embrace the 
reality of another opportunity to make reso-
lutions, and to promise to follow God in 
new and more powerful ways.  Most of us 
have already made commitments to im-
prove our walk as Believers, and to follow 
more closely God’s way, will, and purpose 
for our lives.  Yet, when we look closely, 
we will actually see that the resolutions and 
promises are not really new.  They are 
merely variations of old marching orders 
for the Lord, but we have fine-tuned them 
for this New Year.  

In the 12th Chapter of the Book of Ro-
mans, we find these words in the CEV 
translation of the Bible: 

“Dear friends, 
God is good.  So I 
beg you to offer 
your bodies to 
Him as a living 
sacrifice, pure 
and pleasing. 
That’s the most 
sensible way to 
serve God. Don’t 
be like the people of this world, but let God 
change the way you think.  Then you will 
know how to do everything that is good and 
pleasing to Him.” (vss. 1-2) 

These are clearly old marching orders; 
but they are appropriate for our 2018 reso-
lutions and plans for this New Year! Yes, 
we thank God for a New Year!  But, be-
cause God never changes, our marching 
orders never change.  Hence, let us resolve 
to begin this New Year by simply embrac-

(Continued on page 2) 
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translation of the Bible: (Continued on page 2) 

���
���

���
��	

�
�
��

   Wayman Good Hope held Christmas celebrations on Sunday, December 17, 2017.  
The Men’s Fellowship provided lunch following 10am Worship service.  After lunch, 
the Board of Christian Education and Church School sponsored a “Birthday Party for 
Jesus”.  The children made Christmas crafts and had cake and ice cream. Following the 
party, the children enjoyed hearing the Christmas story from an “Angel” and were 
treated to reflections of Christmas from adult Church school members.  The day con-
cluded with the traditional Candlelight Service. A special thank you goes to Rev. Linda 
Banks, Rev. Elisa Evans, the Men’s fellowship and all those who helped make the day a 
success. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More pictures are on page 6 

HIGHLIGHTS OF WAYMAN  CHRISTMAS CELEBRATIONS  

“Christmas Party for Jesus” “Christmas with an Angel” 



 
ing this age-old reminder from the Apostle Paul who 
tells us that we are not to pattern our lives after the 
culture in which we live, but that we are to be trans-
formed by the renewing of our minds that we may 
prove what is “that perfect and acceptable will of 
God.”  In other words, we need to have this mind of 
Christ within us, remembering that God calls us to 
live lives that are holy and pleasing unto God—lives 
that are humble and not consumed by the “pride of 
life.”   

Moreover, these “old marching orders” remind us 
that our lives are to become living sacrifices to God—
lives lived for God in the power of the Holy 
Spirit.  Although this is a challenge to live our 21st 
century lives as a sacrifice to God, we are able to do 
so because we are empowered by the Holy Spirit, and 
by the knowledge that we are not the masters of our 
minds and our bodies—God is.  As Believers, we 
know that our thoughts and actions are to conform to 
the Word of God; and, this is the “high calling” that is 
impossible without the guidance and help of the Holy 
Spirit.  In fact, if we attempt to grow and change spiri-
tually without the supernatural empowering of the 
Holy Spirit, we are conforming to the world.   

helping you.  Take your everyday, ordinary life—your 
sleeping, eating, going-to-work, and walking-around 
life—and place it before God as an offering.”  

In other words, we are to give God our best, trust-
ing that the Holy Spirit will point us in the right direc-
tion—God’s Word as a “lamp unto our feet and a 
light unto our pathway.”  Thus, we worship God, not 
just on our knees, but in our everyday walking, work-
ing, playing, praying, and living.  More importantly, 
we realize that our everyday lives are important to 
God.  Yes, we go to church to worship God, but we 
also go to our jobs to worship God, because in every-
thing we do, we are to honor God by giving our 
best.  When we conform to the world’s patterns and 
methods, we do not please God, nor do we give our 
best, no matter how much we approve of ourselves 
and no matter how much other people approve of us.  

Therefore, in this New Year of 2018, let us al-
ways seek the praise of God and not the praise of 
men.  Let us allow God through the Holy Spirit to 
continue to transform our minds—knowing that we 
are still under construction.  Let us continue to trust 
that the leading of the Holy Spirit is God working in 
us—God helping us to find, to test, and to know 

THE PASTOR’S WORD (CONT. FROM PG. 1) 
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Holy Spirit, we are conforming to the world.   
In a Vacation Bible School Class discussion of 

this text and the concept of living our lives as a sacri-
fice unto God, I remember one student asking the 
question: “Does this mean that everything we do—at 
work, at home, in sports, in recreation with friends—
all these should be an act of worship to God?”  And 
another student commented about the “impossibility 
of staying on her knees all day.”  Yet, this “living life 
as a sacrifice unto God” is most clearly stated in the 
Message Bible interpretation which says, “…God 

us—God helping us to find, to test, and to know 
God’s perfect will which protects us from sin and al-
lows us to grow and mature into people who please 
God!   

And as we are empowered by the Holy Spirit to 
love and to serve in this New Year and through all the 
years that God gives us, let us continue to “…run with 
patience the race that is set before us, always looking 
to Jesus the author and finisher of our faith.” 
                                Love, Joy, Peace, 
   Pastor Poag-Ray      
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Scriptural Thought for the Conference Year 2017-2018 
“Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he (or she) is a new creature; the old things passed away; behold new things have 
come.   Now all these things are from God, who reconciled us unto Himself through Christ and gave us the ministry of 
reconciliation, namely, that God was in Christ reconciling the world to Himself, not counting their trespasses against 
them, and He has committed to us the word of reconciliation.  Therefore, we are ambassadors for Christ, as though 
God were making an appeal through us; we beg you on behalf of Christ, be reconciled to God.”                  

                                      (2 Corinthians 5:17-20 NASB) 



 

NEWS FROM THE COMMISSION ON HEALTH   
SIS. SYLVIA NOLAN , CHAIRPERSON 

Take These Steps for Your Home 
Many people prefer to remain indoors in the winter, but staying inside is no guarantee of safety. Take these steps to keep 
your home safe and warm during the winter months. 
Winterize your home. 
�  Install weather stripping, insulation, and storm windows. 
�  Insulate water lines that run along exterior walls. 
�  Clean out gutters and repair roof leaks. 
Check your heating systems. 
�  Have your heating system serviced professionally to make sure that it is clean, working properly, and ventilated to 

the outside. 
�  Inspect and clean fireplaces and chimneys. 
�  Install a smoke detector. Test batteries monthly and replace them twice a year. 
�  Have a safe alternate heating source and alternate fuels available. 
�  Prevent carbon monoxide (CO) emergencies. 
�  Install a CO detector to alert you of the presence of the deadly, odorless, colorless gas. Check batteries when you 

change your clocks in the fall and spring. 
�  Learn symptoms of CO poisoning: headache, dizziness, weakness, upset stomach, vomiting, chest pain, and confu-

sion. 
Don’t Forget to Prepare Your Car 
Get your car ready for cold weather use before winter arrives. 
�  Service the radiator and maintain antifreeze level; check tire tread or, if necessary, replace tires with all-weather or 

snow tires. 
�  Keep gas tank full to avoid ice in the tank and fuel lines. 
�  Use a wintertime formula in your windshield washer. 
�  Prepare a winter emergency kit to keep in your car in case you become stranded. The kit should include: 

·  cell phone, portable charger, and extra batteries; 
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·  cell phone, portable charger, and extra batteries; 
· blankets; 
· food and water; 
· booster cables, flares, tire pump, and a bag of sand or cat litter (for traction); 
· compass and maps; 
· flashlight, battery-powered radio, and extra batteries; 
· first-aid kit; and 
· plastic bags (for sanitation). 

Equip in Advance for Emergencies 
Be prepared for weather-related emergencies, including power outages. 
�  Stock food that needs no cooking or refrigeration and water stored in clean containers. 
�  Ensure that your cell phone is fully charged. 
�  When planning travel, be aware of current and forecast weather conditions. 
�  Keep an up-to-date emergency kit, including: 

· Battery-operated devices, such as a flashlight, a National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 
(NOAA) Weather Radio, and lamps; 

· extra batteries; 
· first-aid kit and extra medicine; 
· baby items; and 
· cat litter or sand for icy walkways. 
· Protect your family from carbon monoxide. 
· Keep grills, camp stoves, and generators out of the house, basement and garage. 
· Locate generators at least 20 feet from the house. 
· Leave your home immediately if the CO detector sounds, and call 911. 
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View the “News of Good Hope” on the Church website 
www.waymangoodhope.org 
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We offer multiple opportunities to connect and grow spiritually as a Church Family 
· 15 Minute Mid-Week Refreshing Prayer Call  Wednesdays 6:30 –6:45 am    
  1-605-475-3235    Access Code 705504#   (Dial in and put your phone on mute) 
· Life Application Bible Study  via Teleconference Wednesdays 7:30pm 
1-605-475-3235    Access Code 705504#   (Dial in for interactive dialogue) 
·  Traditional Bible Study Thursdays 12 noon-1pm  at the Church 

The Women’s Fellowship 
will meet 

Friday, January 12 at 7pm 
All Women are invited - Light Dinner is provided 

Blood Pressure Screening is held the 3rd Sunday of 
each month following morning Worship Service. 

Sponsored by the Men’s Fellowship 

The Men’s Fellowship 
will meet 

Saturday, January 13th at 8:30am 
All Men are invited– Breakfast is provided 

 
Check the Calendar for  

other scheduled meetings 

If you need a  
Ride to Sunday Service 

Contact the Church Office by 4pm on Thursdays 
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Pledge Sheets and Offering Envelopes  

for 2018 are in the vestibule 



 
“Birthday Party for Jesus” and “Christmas with an A ngel”  

 



Page 6   



 
NEWS FROM THE WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP  

Christmas caroling has become an annual tradition for the Way-
man Women’s Fellowship.  On December 16th we visited  homes and 
assisted living facilities singing to members and friends.  We also gave 
gifts of Christmas ornaments which we made at November meeting.  At 
one of the assisted living facilities, several of our members took names 
from the angel tree and donated gifts to the residents.  We concluded 
the evening at the home of Bro. and Sis. Nolan, where we were served 
home made cookies and hot apple cider. 

During December we also collected food for a local food pantry.  
The food will be delivered in January when food pantries tend to run 
low on donations after the holiday season.   

Lastly but not least, on December 9th, we had our first ever Christ-
mas party.  About 25 women came to the potluck Christmas social at 
the home of Sis. Pam Spearman. A few photos follow. 

Christmas Carolers 
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To Facebook friends (and Wayman friends): Out with the old and in with the new! There are probably some changes we 
all have to do starting with our family and our closest friends.  Make sure that love for them never ends. Grab on to 
God’s unchanging hand. He is the one who really understands-He will be there for you no matter what you say or do be-
cause of the promises He made for me and you.  The world we live in is getting out of control and can make you want to 
take a lot of stuff on.  So, pick up your phone and call a family member or friend because you never know whether you 
will see them again. I really think time in this world is getting mighty short so let’s depend on each other for support. 
Tell your children you love them rather than if they are right or wrong. Help them to stay strong. Tell them family will 
be there to the end. A friend will sometimes shy away but remember God will be there every day. so, when that clock 
strikes 12:01 don't look back- that year is done. So, when you are looking forward and not in the past remember only 
what you do for Christ will last. So, to all my Facebook family and friends (and Wayman friends): , I hope I'm here in 
2018 so I can write to you all once again.  Happy New year.       Ivan Best 

NEW YEAR’S MESSAGE 
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WAYMAN GOOD HOPE CHURCH SCHEDULE: 
SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICES 

MORNING WORSHIP SERVICE   10 AM 

THE SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION Every 1st Sunday 

THE SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM   Every 3rd Sunday 

CHURCH SCHOOL & BIBLE STUDY 
CHURCH SCHOOL     Sunday  9:00-9:50 AM 

PRAYER CALL (Call In Only)    Wednesday 6:30-6:45 AM  (Dial 605-475-3235  code 705504#) 

LIFE APPLICATION BIBLE STUDY (Call In Only)  Wednesday 730pm     (Dial 605-475-3235  code 705504#) 

BIBLE STUDY      Thursday 12 Noon 

MONTHLY 
LOVE FEAST     Thursday  before the 1st Sunday at 6:30 PM12 Noon 

OFFICIAL BOARD    3rd Thursday  7:00 PM 

BLOOD PRESSURE SCREENING  3rd Sunday after 10am Worship Service 

Refer to the Calendar for other regularly scheduled meetings & rehearsals. 
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MINISTERIAL STAFF 
Rev. Dr. Lois A. Poag-Ray, Pastor  

Rev. Elisa Evans, Director Youth & Young Adult Ministries 
Rev. Linda Banks, Director of Christian Education 

 

Pastor’s Office Hours 
See the weekly bulletin or call the office for an appointment 

 

CHURCH OFFICE STAFF 
Sis. Emily Wiredu, Administrative Assistant  

Sis. Mary McIntyre, Financial Officer  
 

Church Office Hours 
Tues. & Thurs. 3:30-6:30 pm; Fri. 10am – 2pm 

 

Church phone ( 410)647-4867    Church fax ( 410)647-4883 
Email – waymangoodhope@aol.com       Website – waymangoodhope.org 

 
 

 
 

“To all who struggle and desire victory; to all who sin and need forgiveness; to all who are anxious and need peace; 
to all who mourn and long for comfort; to all who are sensitive and look for service; to all who hunger and 
thirst after righteousness; to whomsoever will – this Church opens wide its doors and bids you welcome in the name of 
Christ Jesus our Lord!” 

“Enter this Church, therefore, not as a stranger, but as the guest of God.  Come then into God’s presence with joy in your 
hearts and thanks on your lips, offering God your love and service. Beseech God’s blessing on those who minister and 
worship here, and may that blessing rest on you forever.” 


